JANSEN BIBLE CHURCH

Parsonage: 402.424.2975 Paul Carpenter, Pastor

E-mail: paulsc@windstream.net Sunday, October 24, 2021

http://www.jansenbiblechurch.org

Sunday School 9:15 AM Worship Service 10:30 AM

Worship in Song

Hymn #404 "The Solid Rock"
Hymn #405 "My Faith Has Found a Resting Place"
Chorus "My Shepherd Will Supply My Need"
Chorus "Worthy of Worship"

Special Music J'Nan Ensz

Message Paul Carpenter

"Unbelief – a Bad Idea" Luke 1:18-25

Announcements

Closing Song "Bless the Lord, Oh My Soul"

Missionaries of the Week: Garrett & Joanna Schlake

*The semester started off rough with only two students being available for our student leader weekend (we expected 8+), but thankfully that was the only bad news! *Honestly, it was a shock to see how many more students came to each of Bible discussions compared to last year! One of our groups more than doubled in size with 3 non-Christians coming every week! *The French love American Cookies! One idea that really worked for recruitment was handing out cookies next to the campuses. We chatted with 100+ students and not even one was turned off when we mentioned we were a Christian group. (This is extremely rare for France) *Last weekend we also had a city-wide worship and prayer evening organized by young adults from different churches. We had a stand there as the GBU, and we got some new contacts. *PRAYERS ANSWERED Not only have the groups doubled in size, but new folks come every week! One group had 3 non-Christians in it, and they keep saying how much they enjoy being in the groups! Both our Groups have been able to meet on their respective campuses! *Seriously it is incredible! Everything I asked you to pray for my last update, God answered! Thank you for praying!!! *PRAYER REQUESTS: Please pray our students do not get complacent, for our students to start building relationships with the new people coming in, and for the non-Christians to come to understand and accept who Christ is and what He has done for them. *Please continue to pray that Joanna and I would be able to balance our time we invest in the ministry and our marriage well, and that God would help us do this in a healthy way that brings Him glory. Our Trip to the US --We bought our tickets over a month ago and we have already had two flights cancelled. Please pray we can make it!

Evening Service 7:00 PM

Message Paul Carpenter "Is Genesis History? – A Feature Film" (Part II)
Genesis 1

This week pray for the *FEBC COMMISSION ON CHURCHES*. PRAISE the Lord for a godly group of men taking the time to serve the churches of FEBC. PRAISE God for recent pastoral applications and candidates being called to ministry. PRAY for time, wisdom, insight, and tact as we review and respond to doctrinal statements in pastoral applications.

<u>Awana</u> continues this **Wed.**, **Oct. 27**, from **6:30-7:45** PM. It's **Family Night** and we are serving supper from 6:00-6:30. **Bring your food to the church by 5:30**. <u>There is a sheet on the table to sign up to bring food, help with serving, and also with clean up.</u> We need leaders to be available if the T&T kids arrive early or as soon as they are done eating to listen to Section 2.1; leaders will teach 2.2.

Q&A Bible Study will be at the **Legion Hall** this **Wed.**, **Oct. 27**, from **6:45-7:45 PM.** Please bring finger foods.

The Bible Study on Dispensationalism resumes this Thurs., Oct. 28, at 7:00 PM.

Ladies, the <u>HOPE Seminar</u> with Linda Dillow and her daughter Jessica Dillow Crisp (via video) will be this coming Sat., Oct. 30, here at the church. The doors open at 9:30 AM with a Coffee Bar in the Fellowship Hall; we should be finished about 3:00 PM. <u>There is a sheet on the table to sign up to bring food</u>. Please keep inviting your friends. There is another sheet for you to sign up if you will be able to attend the seminar. List your friends who are coming, as well.

Keep packing your shoe boxes for <u>Operation Christmas Child</u> and bring them back to the church by November 7. You do not need to tape them shut; they have a final check to go through in Denver before they are shipped to their destination countries. Please put them <u>under</u> the table in the entryway. Remember to put \$9 per box in the envelope on the table, send it in via the USPS, or pay online. If you would like to just donate money instead of filling a box, put \$30 in the envelope.

Mark your calendars for the <u>Harvest Missions Festival</u> which is planned for **November 20-21.** It will begin on **Saturday evening at 7:00 PM** and continue all day on Sunday with a meal for everyone after the morning service.

Today's Nursery Attendants: Oct 24 – Stephanie Engelman Emerson
Oct 31 – Nancy Heidemann Avery
Nov 14 – Dominique Clay Fischer
Nov 21 – Kelli Heidemann Julia